Wearderna Famille Missionaries to Chile

Sending Church:



Madison Baptist Church 840 Balch Rd Madison Alabama 35758

Send Support to: Rodolfo Ventura Ramirez

TRANSFER 5204165284854597

Contact information: WhatsApp +56 967355052 E-mail rodovent@gmail.com





Santiago, Chile, October 31st, 2024

Dear Pastor and Praying Brethren,

We send you greetings, dear brethren, from the Octava Region of Chile. We share this letter with you, very grateful for your prayers, which we are always in need of. Thank you for being of help and encouragement to our lives and ministry. Thank you so much for your prayers and financial support. We pray for you, that our beloved Lord continue blessing each of you, your ministries, and your families.

We share with joy what our dear God has allowed us to do, by His grace, during the months of September and October.

We had our family conference at the church in Monte Águila, which was a great blessing to us. We had Pastor Enrique Delgado and Pastor Emanuel preach for us. God spoke to our lives using his servants, many decisions were made, and new families were edified through the Word. It was a great joy!

We continue visiting the new converts, brother Carlos and his wife Nery, as well as sister Carolina and her children, sister Karen and her children, and brother Juan and his wife Giannina, as well as their kids. They are a great blessing.

We also had the opportunity to preach the Gospel at the funeral of a family member of one of the church ladies, sister Mirta. Many souls were saved. We thank God for using our lives. We also went to the funeral of our brother Juan Carlos's father. We joined him in his pain and sorrow, sorry for his loss.

We continue encouraging the new brethren in the town of Cabrero. We continue running the bus route. We have new converts there, as well. One lady asked me to pray for her husband, but he refused. He was severely ill with cancer, and believed that his religion would save him, but when he realized that would not be the case, I got called back to visit him. I shared the precious Gospel with him, and he accepted Christ, as did his family. Just minutes later, he passed away. Many souls were saved at his funeral as well. Glory be to our Savior Jesus Christ!

In Yumbel, we continue preaching in the main square, door-knocking, and evangelizing in the hospital twice a week. We have seen many young people brought to the hospital following suicide attempts, but we thank the Lord that He gives us the opportunity to share the Gospel with them.

In the mission field of Rio Claro, there is a group of 21 people we go visit, and we have 14 people in another town that we go and try to encourage. We hope in the Lord that He continues using our lives to bring these people to church. The harvest truly is great.

We continue teaching the brethren how to bring others to Christ's feet. Sister Rosita, an elderly woman at the church, brought her husband and a visitor, praise God. We are also having joint youth activities with other churches once a month. It has been a blessing and help for the young people.

We ask that you continue praying for us. We continue onward knowing that nothing is in vain. Christ is coming soon!

Continue praying for more laborers, for the salvation of souls in Chile and around the world. Please pray for our daughter Noemi, as she has a complicated illness.

Thank you for your faithfulness in prayer and support. May the Lord bless you. Hebrews 6:10.

Proverbs 25:25 "As cold waters to a thirsty soul, So is good news from a far country." With love in Christ,
The Ventura Family
Your missionaries in southern Chile